
 

  

ST. FRANCIS HIGH SCHOOL 
 

    

June 01, 2025   
 

Dear Parents, 
GREETINGS OF PEACE AND JOY! 

 

As I pen this note, my heart is full - of gratitude and memories. I write to inform you that I will be 
relieved of my responsibilities as Principal of St. Francis High School with effect from June 02, 2025. 
  

For the past three academic sessions, I have had the profound blessing of journeying alongside you 
and OUR CHILD. This journey was not just a professional chapter - it was a pilgrimage. It was peaceful 
in its rhythm, fulfilling in its purpose, and deeply enriching in its learning with all tensions                      
and struggles. These three years have been a journey of growth, grace, and deep connection with you. 
  

Every day in this school was a new opportunity - to listen, to guide, to learn, and to serve. I found 
immense joy and purpose in nurturing the holistic development of our students, supported 
wholeheartedly by our teaching and non-teaching staff. With your trust and cooperation,                            
I gave my utmost - sometimes stretching beyond what was expected - not for recognition,                       
but for the love I held for this noble mission. 
 

I am aware that some of the changes introduced during my first year have sparked questions              
and concerns. I thank you for staying open-hearted in those moments. Over time, what                            
began in uncertainty blossomed into mutual understanding, shared purpose, and unwavering support 
- and for that, I remain truly grateful. 
 

Your role in this journey has not gone unnoticed. Whether through your kind words,                             
your silent support, a gentle smile at a school event, or the helping hand you offered during                       
school activities - your contributions, though often quiet, were deeply felt and sincerely appreciated. 
You have been co-travelers on this path, and I could not have walked it without you. 
 

As I prepare to take leave, I would like to leave just one enduring thought with you - a whisper                        
of advice, a heartfelt plea - FOR OUR CHILD: 
 

DARE TO DREAM. LEARN TO EXCEL. 
 

Let this not be a mere motto, but a way of life. Encourage your child to dream bold, beautiful dreams - 
ones that are rooted in compassion, guided by wisdom, and inspired by purpose. Urge them                           
to listen for the Divine voice within, to cherish the love of their parents, and to walk the road of life           
with integrity and courage. 
 

Raise them to be not only good students, but good human beings - eloquent in communication,            
curious in thought, gentle in heart, and generous in action. In a world that often hurries, teach them          
to pause and care - FOR OTHERS. 
 

You are their first teachers, their constant role models. Walk with them. Speak with them.                       
Read with them. Dream with them. They will remember, and it will shape them. 
 

As I turn this page and step into a new chapter, know that I carry you - every parent, every child,             
every memory - IN MY PRAYERS. 
 

I wish you peace, hope, and God’s blessings in the academic year ahead and beyond. 
 

With love, 
 

                            
Brother - Sanil Tharayil 
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